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Name of Committee:
Inner City Community Advisory Committee (ICCAC)
Meeting Date:
30 April 2019
A meeting of the Inner City Community Advisory Committee (ICCAC) convened on April 30, 2019 from 7:00 p.m. to 9:15 p.m. in Committee Room A at 5050 Yonge Street, with Ingrid Palmer and Trustee Michelle Aarts presiding

	Attendance:
	Michelle Aarts, Trustee Co-Chair; Ingrid Palmer, Parent Co-Chair; Sheila Cary-Meagher, Community Member; David Clandfield, Community Member; Laurie Green, St. Michael’s Hospital; Shaila Krishna, Toronto Public Health; Sharma Queiser, Social Planning; Robert Spencer, Parent; Peggy Thomas, Toronto Public Library
Participated electronically: Crystal Stewart, Parent; Trustee Chris Tonks 
Staff present were: Alison Rutherford, MSIC Program Coordinator; Sandy Spyropoulos, Executive Superintendent LC4

	Regrets:
	Kirby Davidson, Right to Play; Josette Holness, City of Toronto; Trustee Parthi Kandavel; Michael Kerr, Colour of Poverty/Colour of Change; Cherie Mordecai Steer, Parent; Sejal Patel, Ryerson University; Saeed Selvam, Laidlaw foundation; Tim Whalley, Prologue 


	ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	RECOMMENDATION / MOTION

	Call to Order/Quorum
	The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.
Introductions were made.
	

	Approval of Agenda/Minutes
	Agenda was approved with the following amendments:

· Peggy Thomas asked to have Toronto Public Library – Summer Offerings added to Other Business.
· David Clandfield asked to have Recognition of George Martell added as new Item 4.
Peggy Thomas moved to accept the agenda with amendments. Seconded by David Clandfield.  

Minutes from March 28, 2019 were approved with the following amendments:

· Robert Spencer’s affiliation changed to Parent.
Robert Spencer moved to accept the agenda with changes.  Seconded by Shaila Krishna. 
	

	Declaration of possible conflicts of interest
	No conflicts of interest declared.
	

	Recognition of George Martell
	David Clandfield advised the Committee of the passing of former ICCAC member and former Toronto Board of Education Trustee (1978 – 1980) George Martell and a request was put forward by David Clandfield, unanimously accepted by the Committee, for the Co-Chairs to write a letter of condolence:
The ICCAC deeply regrets the passing of Professor George Martell, a member of ICCAC for many years and a school trustee with the Toronto Board of Education (1978 – 1980) and that the Chairs of ICCAC draft and send a letter of condolence to Elaine McIntosh and the family.
	

	Co-Chairs Welcome and Report
	Ingrid Palmer, Parent Co-Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.  She provided an update on the work she does with other committees and agencies, such as the TDSB Parents as Partners Conference Design Team, New Housing Toronto and CNIB.  She shared her concern for how the provincial government’s cuts will affect students who live in Toronto Community Housing, students who are in care and those who are blind or who have low vision.
Michelle Aarts, Trustee Co-Chair provided an update on the last Finance, Budget and Enrollment Committee (FBEC) meeting. Emphasizing that there were more provincial cuts than anticipated and the adverse effect the cuts are having on staffing numbers and program delivery.   She shared that the Ministry of Education announced the continued funding for the Focus on Youth Toronto (FOYT) program this summer and that not all the Ministry’s grant funding has been announced at this time.  
	

	Meeting Dates for 2019/2020
	A draft of the proposed 2019/2020 meeting schedule was provided to the Committee.  

Robert Spencer moved to accept the meeting schedule.  Seconded by David Clandfield.
	

	Year-End Self Evaluation
	Robert Spencer moved to have the Communications Working Group complete the annual Community Advisory Committee (CAC) Year-End Self Evaluation.  Seconded by Sheila Cary-Meagher.
There was a request to have the Year-End Self Evaluation converted into a Google Survey to make it more convenient for members of the Committee to complete.
	

	Annual Report
	Robert Spencer moved to have the Communications Working Group complete the CAC Annual Report.  Seconded by Sheila Cary-Meagher.
	

	Working Groups – Update
	Sharma Queiser provided an update on the work of the Terms of Reference working group.  Some of the proposed changes are to the Committee membership and its effect on quorum and housekeeping changes to tighten language.  

The draft will be shared with the Committee for review and input before the May meeting.  
Laurie Green provided an update on the work of the Budget Working Group.  The Working Group held a meeting where it was discussed that, to raise awareness of the award winning Model Schools for Inner Cities (MSIC) program and to assist Trustees with decision-making related to the need to keep funding for MSIC, a one-page document be created to inform Trustees.
Discussion followed and a motion was put forward by David Clandfield.  Seconded by Laurie Green. 
	The Inner City Community Advisory Committee Recommends that:

A breakdown of funds used to support the MSIC programs and all allocations to schools in staffing and other budget items that are filtered through the LOI for 2017/18 and 2018/19 be provided to the Committee in the fall.  

	Summer School 2019 – Update
	Alison Rutherford, MSIC Program Coordinator provided an update on the TDSBs Elementary Summer School offerings for 2019.  There are 44 school sites across the district, with 8 schools offering a pre-kindergarten program (children 3 years old) that includes an Africentric or Culturally Responsive and Relevant Programing; 4 schools offering a full-day pilot program (1 per Learning Centre).  Registration is at the local school.  More information and applications can be found online at https://www.tdsb.on.ca/About-Us/Innovation/Elementary-Summer-School
It was requested to have information on the effectiveness of the full-day program brought to ICCAC when available.  
It was requested to have a list of FOYT programs provided to ICCAC when available.
	

	Community Support Workers – Update
	Deferred. 
	

	Other Business
	Another request was made to have John Chasty and Maria Yau at a meeting to present on the Census data that was released in November 2018.  The data can be found online at https://www.tdsb.on.ca/research/Research/Parent-and-Student-Census/Census-Publications
Peggy Thomas provided information on Toronto Public Library’s (TPL) summer offerings across the City, including in neighbourhood improvement areas.  Some of the programs offered for children are cityscapes’ building camps, animation camps and magic camps. Registration is open the first week of June and can be done by calling TPL or going in person to a TPL.  Peggy highlighted that the all TPLs now have “Feltro”, a felt building material for children to build similar to Lego.
	

	Adjournment
	At 9:00 p.m. it was moved to extend the meeting by 10 minutes.

Adjourned at 9:15 p.m.
	


